
CITY OF HOLLYWOOD 
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

  
TO:  City Commission   DATE:  January 6, 2020   
 
FROM: Douglas R. Gonzales, City Attorney  
  
SUBJECT:   Agreement with Florida Department of Transportation for 

Construction/Installation of Improvements on A1A 
________________________________________________________________ 
 
 I have reviewed the above referenced Agreement with the participating 
Department/Office(s), and the proposed general business terms and other 
significant provisions are as follows: 
  
1) Department/Division involved – Development Services/City Engineer 
 
2)  Type of Agreement – Construction Agreement 
 
3)  Method of Procurement (RFP, bid, etc.) – n/a (the agreement with the 

contractor doing the construction/Installation will comply with procurement 
requirements)  

 
4)  Term of Contract: 

a) initial – 548 days.  
b) renewals (if any) –    

 c) who exercises option to renew –   
 
5)  Contract Amount – $0.00 (the estimated cost of the project is 

$10,000,000, but the CRA will pay those monies to the contractor doing 
the construction/installation).  

 
6)  Termination Rights – FDOT can terminate for convenience by giving 60 

days’ notice... 
 
7)  Indemnity/Insurance Requirements – City will indemnify FDOT. 
 
8)  Scope of Services – This agreement gives the City the right to 

construct/install pedestrian lighting, landscape, irrigation, hardscape, 
undergrounding of utilities, and a mast arm signal on A1A right-of-way.   

 
9)  Other Significant Provisions:  None 
 
  
 
 
 
cc: Wazir A. Ishmael, Ph.D., City Manager 


